
ENERGY EFFICIENCY INVESTMENT CHARGE NOTICE 
 
Ameren Missouri has filed tariff sheets with the Missouri Public Service Commission (MPSC) pursuant 
to the Missouri Energy Efficiency Investment Act (MEEIA) to make changes to the “Energy Efficiency 
Investment Charge.” Ameren Missouri proposes to implement a suite of residential and business 
energy efficiency programs designed to help customers reduce their energy consumption in order to 
manage their electric bills. An explanation of each program can be found at www.actonenergy.com. 
 
In its filing with the MPSC, Ameren Missouri explained that it expects the energy efficiency programs 
to generate more utility cost savings ($261 million) than the implementation costs collected from 
customers ($126 million). Because these programs are designed to lower energy sales, Ameren 
Missouri proposes that it receive a share (32.57%) of the net benefits generated by the programs in 
order to recover operating costs not covered due to lower sales. Additionally, the Company requests 
an opportunity to recover a performance incentive (up to 17.19% of net benefits). 
 
If approved by the MPSC, the cost of offering those programs and the utility’s portion of net benefits 
will be recovered through the “Energy Efficiency Investment Charge.”  The charge will be collected 
based on the amount of energy consumed each month and will remain on customer bills for the 
future years 2016, 2017, and continue until at least 2018.  Under the Company’s proposal, the rate can 
be updated semi-annually to correct for under or over-collections.  Monthly charges will vary.  A 
residential customer using 1000 kWh of electricity a month will see an increase of approximately 
$1.67 per month in 2016.   
 
The Company has not requested its application be ruled upon by the MPSC by any specific deadline, 
but a decision is anticipated by this summer.  The MPSC Case Number is EO-2015-0055.   
 
   
 
Comments and questions for Ameren Missouri with respect to its Application can be directed to the 
customer contact center.    
Phone: 1-800-552-7583  
email: Answers@ameren.com 
 
The Office of the Public Counsel is actively reviewing the Application and accepting public comments.  
Please see the contact information listed below: 
 
Office of the Public Counsel      
P.O. Box 2230    
Jefferson City, MO 65102     
Phone: (866) 922-2959     
Fax: (573) 751-5562 
email: mopco@ded.mo.gov 
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